
Dear parents, guardians and learners, 

Academics and Assessments
After the early closure of schools last term, and the delay by one week of the learners returning after

the holidays, we completed the outstanding assessments on Monday and Tuesday this week. We took a

conscious decision last term in our planning not to schedule the assessment days in the first week of

the return of learners, and we are so glad we did as we had up to 90 learners arriving late or not being

able to attend school due to the taxi violence. Fortunately, this problem seems to have been sorted

out. 

The teachers have marked this week and will also do so over the long-weekend and marks are due on

Tuesday morning. We then plan to complete the reports and we will hopefully be in a position to hand

them out next week Friday, 13 August 2021 

Despite the reduced teaching time due to the early closure and late start, the Grade 12 syllabus has

remained the same and has resulted in some subjects having to make up the lost time on Saturdays

and also by offering lessons after school. We have tried to limit these sessions as we know the Grade

12s are under pressure with regards to time, but we have no choice as the current time in class is not

sufficient. The Grade 12 learners have been informed of these sessions. We are not too concerned with

the other grades as the department will adapt the content and assessments accordingly, allowing us

time to complete all the required work by the end of the year.
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The WCED’s ePortal 

(an extract from a circular sent to the school)

The Western Cape Education

Department (WCED) ePortal

(https://wcedeportal.co.za/) is a

preferred educational site for digital

content for all Western Cape schools,

inclusive of educators, learners, parents

and school management. 

The ePortal offers a Learner Dashboard

for Grades 10–12 learners in the Further

Education and Training (FET) band. The

Learner Dashboard aims to support and

strengthen blended teaching and

learning models and guide self-

directed learning practices. 

https://wcedeportal.co.za/
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Thank you for your contributions 

Health and Safety

As you may have probably gathered by the letters

that have been sent out this week, we have asked a

number of learners to isolate as a precaution as they

were in Close Contact with COVID-19 Positive

people. 

I would like to reassure parents that we are

monitoring the situation very carefully and the health

and safety of our learners is important to us. 

I would like to mention again, that we consider the

campus a safe place as to date, we know of no

known transmission of the virus between learners on

campus or between teachers and learners. The

learners we have asked to isolate is a precautionary

step to ensure the safety of those on campus.

As we have had no transmissions on campus, the learners contracting COVID-19 have picked up the

virus from other sources off campus, and we are urging our parents and guardians to please limit the

situations where this is possible. We understand that sometimes, despite all attempts by parents and

guardians, that their children are exposed to the virus in family or social circles.

I would like to once again thank Dr Julie Etellin (Emma Symons in Grade 8's mom) for always being on

hand to help us with our queries. Dr Etellin is part of a group of Cape Town doctors who advise

schools on COVID-19 related matters.

The School Management Team (SMT) met this afternoon to discuss the current situation relating to

COVID-19 infections and quarantines.  They will reconvene on Tuesday mornng and should the

numbers be the same, a decision will be made as to the way forward with regards to our academic

programme. 

I would like to thank all those parents, learners and staff members

who donated money and/or items to assist Mr Randall Rogers, one of

our Safety Officers, whose house was severely damaged in a fire. As

a school, we also donated some items to the family and made

arrangements to help our colleague rebuild his home. 

Mr Rogers is very grateful for all the assistance and support he has

received from the Camps Bay Family.

Uniform Shop
The Uniform Shop will be temporarily closed till next week Friday, 13 August 2021 due to COVID. We

will only be opening the shop at break times for My Citi Bus top ups. If anyone urgently need

something, please contact Carol van der Spuy, our Marketing Manager, on 076 359 3286 or

cvanderspuy@campsbayhigh.co.za and she will make an arrangement to open up especially for you.
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Proverto Olympiad Results
A number of our senior learners recently wrote the Proverto Olympiad first round papers for

Accounting, Business Studies and Economics.  29 learners made it into the second round of the

competition - the most we have ever had qualifying!  Congratulations to all of them - we look forward

to seeing their second round results! 



 P A G E  4  

6  A U G U S T  2 0 2 1  N E W S L E T T E R

National Women's Day

On Monday 9 August, South Africa

commemorates and pays tribute to

the more than 20 000 women who

marched to the Union Buildings on 9

August 1956 in protest against the

extension of Pass Laws to women. 

We would like to take this

opportunity to honour, value and

recognise the contribution women

have made to society and to the

fact that their efforts and

contributions have not always been

valued enough in society.

Wishing all our families a restful long weekend! 

Yours sincerely

MR LOUIS MOSTERT

PRINCIPAL

Collecting learners form school

A parent contacted me to say that they have found the parking lot (stop-and-drop) was quite

congested after school, and that they were parking at Maidens Cove, where there was plenty of

parking. 

The children took a few minutes longer to reach the car, but it was preferable to waiting in long

queues and trying to find parking spots at the stop-and-drop. They asked me to suggest this as an

option to other parents in the Newsletter.
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The Camps Bay High School Environmental Club held a beach clean up at Maiden’s Cove yesterday.

The Club use the Marine Debris Tracker App to report the litter that they find. By collecting data

about where litter is seen and found - be it in the ocean or on your doorstep - ordinary citizens can

contribute to critical scientific research.

The data collected helps scientists and researchers better understand the big picture of the plastic

pollution crisis. The free Marine Debris Tracker app is an open data citizen movement, powered by

Morgan Stanley and is available in both the Apple and Google Play store

Environmental Club Beach Clean up

SERVICE NEWS 



Thanks to everyone who contributed to yesterday's Bread Buddies!
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Bread Buddies

SERVICE NEWS 



The Camps Bay High School

Christian Union will be offering

a FREE Alpha Course, starting

next Wednesday after school.

The group will be watching a

few short videos and tackling

some of life's big questions.  It is

a safe space to bring your

thoughts and questions, and

together, they will explore the

answers.

Anyone is welcome to join.  If

you would like to learn more,

chat to Ms Stevenson or watch

this clip:

https://m.youtube.com/watch?

v=_fyjL4NsAfM
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Christian Union offers FREE Alpha Course at school

CULTURAL NEWS 

Women's Day surprise 

Mr Mostert surprised all the strong, talented and simply remarkable women on our team who make our

school so special, with flowers and chocolates.  We celebrate them all and appreciate everything

they do.

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=_fyjL4NsAfM
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Past Pupil, Archie Saunders from the Class of 2019, offers

one-on-one or group Boxing Training Sessions - a great

way for all ages to stay fit! 

Contact him for your first free session.   



MARKET PLACE

Past Pupil, Ethan Holtman from the Class of 2019, offers

PADI Scuba Diving Courses.  
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